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                       Minutes from February 10th 2020 Meeting 

 Meeting called to order at 7:04 pm by President Neal Perkins. Members in 
attendance included: Amy Porter, Wyatt Porter, Monica Mallon, Mary Tharp, 
David Contreras, Tyler Feezer, Gary Cox, Kelly Thronbury, Lora Ketterling, 
Connie Crandall, Kent Ketterling, Jim Mallon, Chris Moody, Mike Lancaster, 
and Greg Wooden.  

 We have 189 current members, 40 of these are new, which is awesome! 

 Amy Porter read a summary of the January board meeting. Mary made a motion 
to accept and Chris seconded. 

 Monica, treasurer read a summary of January treasurer report. Greg motioned 
to accept and Jim seconded.  

 Tyler and David attended from City Parks and Rec asking us to participate in 
their outdoor kid adventure program as we have in the past. Chris made a 
motion to approve this, Greg seconded and board approved. This will take place 
June 18/19 from 8am-noon.  

 We have turned in the application for permits for Bowhunters weekend. We are 
waiting to hear back from the RMAA people to get those turned in for the May 
17 shoot.  

 Triple Crown- We had a record crowd!! Great job and Thank you!! Neal 
picked up all the kids awards, but we may need more metals and ribbons. Belt 
buckles for the overall winners were ordered 2/7! Come join in us in February! 

 We will set up the February Triple Crown Friday the 21st at 2pm if you would 
like to come volunteer!  

 We are also in need of volunteers for the March triple crown, if you are 
interested in helping or learning any of the process please come on down!!  

 The senior Olympics and state field shoot will be combined, the dates are 
August 8 and 9 at North Park. Al Tharp is in charge of this.  

 Updates on Work Parties: 
-Greg, Jim, Neal, and Kent installed our new security cameras. 
-A test spot on the floor has been started- it did leave a small odor for the larger 
area, so we will do another spot on a Sunday after leagues to give it time to air 
out.  
-Bob and Al will install the new lights this month. 
-Jodi Skiba and Gary are going to be working on freshening up the CFA 
website.  
Thank you to everyone that helps at the work parties so our range can stay kept 
and running smooth!!  

 Our traders add ran for a week and then they threw in a couple extra for us 
the second week. We will continue to run an ad bi-monthly. Please continue to 
tell/bring your family and friends to us!  

 Our monthly league winner was Jim Mallon, he donated the gift card back for 
the March drawing. Thanks Jim!  

 Please see the attached notes from our president and the scholarship 
foundation! 

 Meeting was adjourned at 7:44pm. Mary made the motion and Greg 
seconded.                                                             

 
.                               
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                Shoot Dates 
 

 

Triple Crown 

Registration is one hour before listed shoot times.  

February 21 & 22, 2020 7pm Friday – 9am and 2pm Saturday                             

March 20 & 21, 2020       7pm Friday – 9am and 2pm Saturday 

 

 
Blue Face Target Shoot 

March 7, 2020 Register 9am, shoot 10am 
                                                                              

 Scholarship Dinner 
April 18, 2020 

Doors open 5pm, Dinner at 6pm 
 

 RMAA 
May 17, 2020 

      Aspen Grove at Curt Gowdy S.P. 

 
Bow Hunter Weekend 

August 1 & 2, 2020  
Aspen Grove at Curt Gowdy 

 
 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 



Note from the President 

Fellow Archers, 

 

What a start to the 2020 season!! 

 

First, I would like to welcome the 40+ new members to the club! 

You have joined one of the finest archery ranges in the country!! Enjoy shooting out to 40 yards in a heated indoor 

range accessible 24 hrs. a day. 

 

In January CFA held three tournaments that all had great attendance. 

The Triple Crown seen a record crowd with 93 archers on the Friday night line. 

CFA held a Vegas tournament the following weekend that drew more than 30 shooters. The best part all but one 

was local members!! First weekend in February CFA hosted the State Vegas Championships were several state 

records fell to our Club members. 

 

Congratulations to the 2020 Vegas State champions, way to represent the CFA!!!! 

 

KAYLA KETTERLING* (Division Record) 

MEGAN RUTHERFORD* 

MONICA MALLEN* 

NATALIE SAUNDERS* (Division Record) 

KELLY THORNBERRY* 

MIKE HOOVER* 

JOHN BONIFER* 

NEAL PERKINS* (Division Record) 

JIM MALLEN* 

AL THARP* 

DEVON LOUDERBACK* 

HOLLY MARCOTT* 

KAYLYNN SKIBA* 

MADISON PRATHER* 

WYATT PORTER* 

LOGAN RUTHERFORD* (Division Record) 

 

If you enjoy shooting your bow, you’re in the right place. CFA offers three leagues a week. Tuesdays and 

Thursday are 3d leagues. Both 3d leagues offer 36 targets for a cost of $5.00, and of course anyone under 18 shoots 

free. Sunday afternoons at 3pm are set aside for target leagues. This is a great place to work on form while enjoying 

the company of fellow archers. The cost for Sunday leagues is $3.00 with archers under 18 shooting free. 

Membership not required for leagues, so invite your friends to join you!! 

 

If you have young archers in your family, you might consider the JOAD program. JOAD is for archers 8 to 18, and 

held during school months on Saturday 9am to noon. This program teaches young archers basic fundamentals of 

archery. For more information, just drop in on Saturday mornings. 

 

Once again, welcome to the club that’s motto “HAVE BOW WILL GO” - is lived every day!! 

 
 
 
 
 
 



News from the CFA Scholarship Foundation: 
 

Scholarship dinner April 18 
Doors open at 5pm with dinner at 6pm 

 

It is time to get your tickets for the Scholarship Dinner and Auction. Only 200 tickets will be sold, so don’t 
miss out! Outback Steak House will be catering the dinner again, and we are gathering up some great auction 
items.  Tickets are $35 for a Couple, $20 for Individual, $15 for ages 6-14, and ages 5 and under are free. 
We are also selling Raffle Tickets for a Henry Golden Boy .22 LR. Winner may choose a custom serial number.  
Tickets are $10 each with a max of 200 tickets sold.  They are going fast, so if you want a chance to win, get tickets 
now! 
 

If you would like to donate to the Scholarship Foundation, we would welcome items for the auction, 
bottles of alcohol for the Booze Raffle, cash donations, baskets or containers to put auction items in, door prizes, 
etc.  We also welcome any volunteers that would like to help out! 
 
 
Please contact Lora at 307-640-2926 or or CFAScholarshipFoundation@gmail.com if you would like tickets, have 
donations, or for more information.  Thank you all for your support of the Cheyenne Field Archers Scholarship 
Foundation! 
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